The Planning Board convened on February 11, 1976 with all members present and Eric Tenny, Selectman.

Previous records approved as read.

An open hearing will be held on Wednesday, March 3, 1976 at 1:00 P.M., in the Town Hall, to hear petition re: alteration of Route #31, Antrim.

Dick Jackson asked about his Milar plan which he had left with the Board., and we referred him to Dick Schacht.

Peter Merrifield mentioned a pamphlet from Southwestern Regional Commission regarding zoning and subdivision regulations which we may be interested in when revising our ordinances. Each member has been asked to study this pamphlet.

Instead of changing the meeting night of the Planning Board it was decided that for the present, two or three members, and or alternates will attend the Southwestern Regional Commission meetings and report their findings to the Board.

Report of Robert Edwards on the Master Plan progress; letter to go out with the questionnaires has not been quite completed, but will be ready at our next meeting.

Publications will be in Transcript, Messenger and Keene Shopper in advance of sending out questionnaires., collection points will be in stores and an agreement made with Post Office to pay postage on those who wish to mail them in.

The Questionaire was reviewed by the Board and everyone agreed it was basically good. It will be entirely up to the Committee to make any changes.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 P. M.

Medred Dudley